The College of New Jersey
Graduate Program Advisory Council (GPAC)

January 26, 2005

Present: Helen Anthony, Janice Kisthardt, Brenda Leake, Claire Lindberg, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle, Suzanne Pasch, Jacqueline Toth, Mark Woodford.

Michelle Tarter, chair

Excused: Brendan Gallagher, Lisa Watson
Minutes from 12/09/04 were approved.

Announcements:

Brenda Leake discussed the continuing lack of recognition of graduate students/programs on campus and the lack of a voice for graduate student concerns. Places for graduate students on committees such as CAP (Committee on Academic Programs), CPP (Committee on Planning and Priorities), CSCC (Committee on Student and Campus Community) are in place, but it is difficult for the committees obtain graduate volunteers for the places. Mark Woodford discussed graduate faculty representation as an alternative for those committees if graduate students do not volunteer. Brenda Leake will report this discussion to the Faculty Senate Executive Committee.

Dean’s Report

Susan Hydro is not present because she is attending a series of Peoplesoft meetings. 

EMBARK will aid the graduate office in streamlining the on-line graduate program application process.
Dean Pasch discussed graduate program partnership with the Regional Training Center (RTC) and future program collaborations with them.

Items for Discussion and Action 
Proposed Joint M.Ed. with RTC
Dean Pasch discussed the history of TCNJ’s current  M.Ed., MAT, M.A., and MSN programs. She distributed a draft of an outline of Required Instructional Courses and Required Classroom Action Research for a proposed joint M.Ed  degree,  with RTC courses. The proposed joint masters program would target classroom practitioners. There are two groups of in-service teachers 1. those that need additional strategies for 
teaching and 2. those who need to prepare for the examination for board certification. A limited number of students from the second group with high GPAs and certification would be possible candidates for the proposed M.Ed.  

Helene Anthony and other members expressed support for the program’s initial draft but would like to continue the discussion about the program as more details are set forth.
Graduate Study Spaces on Campus
Discussion concerning existing places for a current graduate “home space” such as the Student Center and/or an open space in Forcina Hall ensued. The committee discussed existing places where graduate students have congregated-including the atrium of the Social Sciences Building and the library. Dean Pasch will investigate organizing and decorating an open room in Forcina and will investigate funds for renovations to the          ”graduate home space”.  Helene Anthony will discuss the availability of space with Bill Behre. The committee once again expressed an interest in providing a coffee house for graduate students (one that would be open to them in the evenings), as an initiative to build and foster community for graduate students on the campus. 
Graduate Assistants and Graduate Workers

Claire Lindberg distributed a draft report of recommendations from the ad hoc committee of Claire Lindberg, Brendan Gallagher, Lisa Ortiz-Vilarelle  and Mark Woodford. Claire will incorporate discussion changes and additions on this topic and report back to GPAC.
The meeting was adjourned.
The next meeting will be: February 9, 2005, 12:00-1:30 pm, Social Sciences Bldg., Rm 324

